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1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The former Service Delivery and Performance Commission conducted a review of the Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000 and produced a report on the review entitled ‘Report on the Review of Regulatory Reform (Phase 2) – Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000 (the Report).
2. [bookmark: OLE_LINK5]The purpose of the review was to identify the major regulatory features of the Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000 and to recommend legislative amendments to simplify the level of regulation while maintaining effective consumer benefits. The scope of the review covered the Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000, the Property Agents and Motor Dealers Regulation 2001 and the Codes of Conduct under the Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000.
3. The Government has prepared a response to the Report. 
4. Cabinet noted the findings and recommendations of the former Service Delivery and Performance Commission’s review, as contained in the Report.
5. Cabinet endorsed the Government’s response to the Report.
6. Cabinet approved the Premier tabling the Report and the Government’s response to the Report in the Legislative Assembly.


7. Attachments
· Service Delivery and Performance Commission ‘Report on the Review of Regulatory Reform (Phase 2) – Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000’.
· Government Response to the Service Delivery and Performance Commission ‘Report on the Review of Regulatory Reform (Phase 2) – Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000’.
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